BOARD OFFICERS

Catherine Swysen
President
Charlotte Gullap-Moore
VP Policy

Paula Lopez
VP Organization

Andria Martinez Cohen

Secretary
Meredith Murr
CFO

BOARD MEMBERS

Marisol Alarcon
Vicki Allen
ej Borah
Anna Everett
Pamela Flynt Tambo
Tish Gainey
Elsa Granados
Lisa Guravitz
Alejandra Gutiérrez

Hathor Hammett Wendy Jackson Karena Jew Teri Jory Christina Pizarro Erica Schweitzer

Jennifer Smith

PAST PRESIDENTS

Gayle Binion
Barbara Lindemann
Lois Phillips
Carole Piceno
Susan Rose
Hannah-Beth Jackson
Margaret Connell
Helene Schneider
Janet Barron
Alissa Hummer
Sharon Hoshida
Lisa Guravitz
Mary O'Gorman
Beth Schneider
Jane Gray

Carol Keator

Catherine Swysen Luz Reyes Martín



34 Years of Feminism From Marching in the Streets to a Seat at the Table

February 11, 2022

The Honorable Senator Monique Limón 1021 O Street, Suite 7330 Sacramento, CA 95814

Email: Jimmy.Wittrock@sen.ca.gov

RE: SB 1162 (Limón) Pay Transparency for Pay Equity Act - SUPPORT

Dear Senator Limón,

On behalf of the Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee (SBWPC), I am writing to express support for SB 1162 which would take the next step on the path to equal pay for women and people of color. SBWPC supports the immediate need for pay data reporting for all workers. Our organization is one of the largest women's political committees in Santa Barbara County. We advocate for a diverse set of positions which include Women in the Workplace, in which we clearly state the following: "Women of all races must have equitable and equal pay and protection in all aspects of employment." (http://sbwpc.org/positions)

We support the bill's goals to require companies to report pay data information for temporary, contract, or contingent workers hired through third-party staffing agencies, to require company pay data to be public, and to require internal transparency and public listing of salary ranges on job postings. We agree that pay transparency is key to closing gender and racial pay gaps.

The Santa Barbara Women's Political Committee regards SB 1162 as an important step forward in empowering women to negotiate higher pay and reduce unfair wage gaps. **Therefore, SBWPC** wishes to sign on as a supporter of SB 1162 and to urge its passage.

Thank you for reviewing our organization's position on this issue. Should you wish to communicate further with us, please email us at info@sbwpc.org or visit our website: www.sbwpc.org

Sincerely.

Cswysen

Catherine Swysen, President SBWPC

CC: Hon. Steve Bennett, email Alexander.Soto@asm.ca.gov

CC: CA Legislature Position Letter Portal: https://calegislation.lc.ca.gov/Advocates/